
[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF A PLANNING MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 3RD 2016 AT 730P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present:
C. Jones, Vice-Chairman, P. Lane, R. Paull, O, Simon, D. Tremlett, J. Waltham. Clerk S.Harris
In attendance District Councillor Batty-Smith, 25 members of the public. 
To receive apologies:
Apologies were received from H. Walker, Cllr. Carr-Jones, County Cllr. Batstone, Helen Harris, and Mrs. Cliff Hodges.
Declaration of Interest:
No declarations of interest made.

OPEN FORUM

C. Jones chaired the meeting and closed the meeting at 7.35p.m. for the Open Forum Session. Alban Harris and Zena Clough answered questions raised by the Chairman and members of the public.  The meeting re-opened at 8.25p.m. Concerns raised were about sanitation, and possible contamination of the surrounding land and nearby stream; lighting from the site and cars at night and screening and landscaping to reduce the impact of this;  possible noise; security issues in the village; general effect of large numbers of tourists in the village; and potential future increase in size of site. Benefits included some economic benefits to local shops and pubs/restaurants and some employment for maintenance and servicing the Safari tents.
There were objections to the lack of advertising and notification and confusion caused by the application saying Brunsell Farm and the general lack of information on the plan.  District Councillor Batty-Smith said the only legal requirement for notification was an advertisement in the Blackmore Vale Magazine which was in the issue dated 29.1.2016. There were also comments about noise and light disturbance from the present caravan site.

MAIN AGENDA
1. Planning application: Brunsell Farm, Stourton Caundle
Proposal: Erect 4 no. safari tents and form vehicular access.
Reference: 2/2015/1831
Councillors were asked their individual opinions, which included a question about composting toilets and whether they would then be used by other caravan site occupants.  Ms. Clough said they would not be available. One councillor pointed out that there had been caravan rallies all his life in the village, it was not a new issue.  There was a need to support the Trooper to keep a focus in the village; the village might change character but needed to change or it would fossilize and the farm needs to diversify and thrive. The site will affect the village but there are lots of good visitors and it is an opportunity for people to visit. The village population is 412 with 100 were under 16, although many had come for a quieter life. The village is for life and people coming in will help the village thrive; the development being asked is very small.
All required careful screening and lighting to prevent too much intrusion. Councillors would like to see a proper screening and planting plan. 
One councillor objected, saying several applications over the years from the Harris family such as the farm and turkey barn had all gone through with no effect on the village. This application would affect everyone.
Mr. Paull proposed recommending the plans for approval with a proviso that proper screening and sanitation was addressed, seconded by Ms. Tremlett.
Mr. Simon said it was a stage too far and would affect the village considerably and he proposed not to pass the application. P. Lane seconded this.
A vote for Mr. Paull’s proposal was passed 4 – 1 in favour.
The Chairman thanked everyone for coming at 8.40 and 23 members of the public and P. Lane left at 8.43.
2. PLANNING APPLICATION FOR ACORN COTTAGE, GOLDEN HILL, STOURTON CAUNDLE
PROPOSAL: Erect 2 no. dormer windows to front elevation and erect 1 no. dormer window in rear elevation to create room in roof space.
Reference: 2/2-16/0027
Parish Councillors all supported the application, considering the plans to be an improvement on the first ones, parking would remain a similar possible problem but was not at present, Mrs. Lewis said she had been in consultation with the planners about the dormers and the next stage was to consult a structural engineer. Neighbours had been informed and no comments had been received.
Mr. Simon proposed to recommend the application for approval, seconded by Mr. Waltham. All in favour.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS/MATTERS FOR NEXT AGENDA
· The bridge under the road in Rowden Mill Lane is to be replaced, a temporary roadway will be put in place during the work.
· Cat Lane hedges: Badly overgrown in places and a motorcyclist had been knocked off his bike by a car because of the poor visibility. Householders aware and one hedge has been cut back hard already.
· Stur Credits project request: It has been suggested that the memorial bench in the playarea which needs sanding down and re-treating, could be done by the Stur Credits team, probably in the Easter holidays.  Parish Councillors agreed in principle to obtaining the wood stain.
· Holt Lane application has not yet been received but Cllr. Batty-Smith advised that Hannah Smith would be the contact at NDDC to follow this up.

Mr. Simon thanked District Councillor Batty-Smith for his support, during many meetings and expressed his and the Parish Council’s appreciation for his support and input.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9p.m.

